The purpose of the Math Club is to stimulate interest in mathematics
and closely related fields. Under the guidance of Brother Leo, the mem-
bers learn how to use such instruments as the sextant, angle mirror and
the pantograph. Practical experience is gained by numerous field trips
during the college year.
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The Cord, Freshman handbook
of St. Francis College, underwent
a “face-lifting” job this past sum-
mer. Since many changes had
taken place around the College
over the last two years, it became
necessary to bring the handbook
up to date. To handle this task, a
committee of three volunteers
supervised the revision, surrender-
ing a few nights a week during
July and August. The committee
consisted of Editor-in-Chief Ben
Occhiogrosso, ’56, Associate Edi-
tors Tom Scully, ’56 and Buddy
Brogan, ’56.
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St. Francis College is represented
in the N.F.C.C.S. by four repre-
sentatives elected at the beginning
of every school year by the Student
Council. The Federation was
formed to develop lay Catholic
leadership among college students.
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The Student Group Leaders are a relatively new idea at St. Francis.
Comprised of those students with high extra-curricular and academic
standing, they attempt to encourage and assist the student body in all

phases of college life.



